Official Minutes of

Fall Cabinet Meeting
Lawrencetown, NS

October 13th, 2018
DG Perry Oliver called the meeting to order at 9:30am with approximately 151 Lions representing 38 clubs in attendance.

O’ Canada was led by PDG Charles Uhlman, with the Lions Invocation led by PDG Mark Durnford and the Lions Pledge led by PCST Lion Ken Mackenzie.
A moment of silence was observed for deceased members of the Lions Family and peace throughout the world.

Welcome & Opening Remarks
DG Perry thanked all for attending and the Lawrencetown Lions Club for the Meet & Greet and Friday evening.

Welcome to Lawrencetown
Cabinet Chairperson King Lion Wendy Owen welcomed all Lions to Lawrencetown, provided a few housekeeping rules and advised that the noon luncheon would be held at the Lawrencetown Fire Hall.
Voting Procedures

Lion Dave Moore outlined the voting procedures. Those entitled to vote are DG, VDG’S, CST, Zone Chairpersons, District Committee Chairpersons, Presidents & Secretaries of all chartered clubs (or designated alternates) and all PDG’S who are in good standing in a club in the District. They are entitled to one vote on any matter at the Cabinet meeting. Blue Delegate cards are to be used. One item which will be addressed later in the agenda is an update to the “Speakout Resume” contained within the Policy Manual.
Agenda

DG Perry asked if there were any additions to the agenda. The following items were added:

Lion David Baugil – District Stamp Chair Report;

PCC Lion Peter Reid – Stamp Trophy;

PCC Lion Peter Reid – District Meetings (5 Items);

PDG Lion Rhonda Trickett – Lions Quest;
Lion Robert Maillet – District Bowling (under Old Business); and
Lion Russell Maillet – Sight Conservation Report.
DG Perry then asked for a Motion to accept the agenda as amended.  Motioned by Lion Bill Bruhm, Seconded by Lion Leonard Bugbee.  MOTION CARRIED.

Approval of the Minutes from the DGO held in Sackville
DG Perry advised that the minutes of the DGO held in Sackville had been circulated via email, and asked for a motion to approve those minutes.

It was moved by PDG Earl Einarson and seconded by Lion Veronica Webb that the Minutes of the DGO be accepted as circulated. MOTION CARRIED.

Correspondence
CST Peter advised that there was no correspondence to present at this time.

Old Business

a) District Project – DG Perry provided an update to the District Project to support the IWK Oncology Department that he proposed at the DGO in Sackville.  He reported that the IWK are in favour of the Lions of Nova Scotia building a treatment room for Oncology patients and provided a brief description of the work required for an approximate cost of $50,000. DG Perry then asked for a motion to allow the project to proceed. Motioned by Lion Sarah Hartman and seconded by Lion David ????? that the project be allowed to proceed.
PCC Lion Peter Reid advised that the project has to be sent to Long Range Planning and the District before it can be voted on. He recommended that the motion be amended to reflect that the project be sent to Long Range Planning for consideration.
The motion as amended was voted on and passed. Clarification on the wording of the motion was requested by CST Peter Jeffery and PDG Charles Uhlman.  There followed a discussion on if the motion was legitimate, and DG Perry ask Lion David Moore to provide clarification. PCST Lion Ken Mackenzie advised, and read excerpts from the District Policy Manual which identifies the procedure to be followed to get a District Project approved. Based on this Lion David Moore ruled the previous motion “out of order”.  Following some discussion it was agreed that a motion to proceed in principle had been made at the DGO in Sackville.  DG Perry requested that the committee meet during the break to discuss further.
Following a short meeting during the break, DG Perry advised that the committee had reached a consensus and will provide the required information to Long Range Planning for review. A report will be forthcoming in the future.

b) DGO Report – was not available at the time of the meeting due to PID Lion Jim Sherry being sick.  The following report was received via email following the Fall Cabinet Meeting:
Total income from Registration and Noon Luncheon sales, and 50/50 draw was $3,179.00. Total expenses were $2,823.13 for a gross profit of $355.87 (Report Attached).

c) District Bowling – King Lion Robert Maillet of the Meteghan Lions Club advised that they were still looking for teams for the District Bowling which had been moved to Saturday November 17th. Bowling will be between 10.00am and 3.00pm and will include lunch at a cost of $120.00 per team.
d) Stamp Trophy – PCC Lion Peter Reid recommended that the Constitution and By-Laws committee review reinserting the Stamp Trophy into our Policy Manual as the District is now collecting stamps again.
e) Hearing for All – PCC Lion Peter Reid commented on the motion made at the DGO stating that it was a complete change to the original motion that was made to donate the money to Dalhousie University. Funds should be held until reviewed by Constitution and By-Laws committee.
f) Agendas – PCC Lion Peter Reid requested that Agendas for meetings be distributed in a timely manner prior to the meetings. DG Perry advised that Agendas will be distributed earlier in the future.
g) District Governors Newsletters – PCC Lion Peter Reid asked about the District Governors newsletters. DG Perry advised that he had not had time and hoped to have the Fall Newsletter available prior to the end of October.

h) Funds from District Governors Directory – PCC Lion Peter Reid suggested that the funds collected were to cover the costs of producing DG Banners, Nametags, Policy Manuals, Pins and Directories. DG Perry explained that it was his personal decision not to produce Name Tags and Banners this year as he thought that it was a waste of money, and that this is not covered in the Policy Manual.  PDG Lion Charlie Uhlman concurred with DG Perry’s comments.
PDG Lion Scott Mackenzie noted that there is a great onus placed on the incoming District Governor to produce packages at the start of their year, the cost of which comes from their personal finances in the order of $3,000 - $4,000, which although supported from the sales of advertising for the District Directory, if ads are not purchased by the clubs then the District Governor has to make up the short fall. PDG Scott recommended that maybe it is time to have this reviewed by Long Range Planning and have a District Fund set up to cover these costs.
PDG Lion Peter Reid stated that the costs come from the sale of District Directory Advertising and not from the District Governors personal finances.

DG Perry stated that the Long Range Planning committee should review and identify exactly what the incoming District Governor should produce at the start of the Lions Year and where the funds should come from as it is not currently covered in either the Policy Manual or in the District training.

PCST Lion Ken Mackenzie motioned that “The Long Range Planning Committee be empowered to conduct a Cost Benefit Analysis of all District N2 Finances including a review of all District N2 Policies and Programs and report back to Cabinet with their results and recommendations”. Motion was seconded by PDG Lion Sharon Dykman.
Lion Jamie Harper (Bedford) asked if there was an expected timeline to complete this task. PCST Lion Ken recommended that given the complexity it would take about a year to complete. It was noted that it would be very nice to have it in time for the next District Governor to prepare a budget. Lion Ken restated that he did not think that it could be completed earlier than 1 year, but every effort would be made to have it completed as soon as possible.
Zone Chair Lion Charlie Blake stated that what we are hearing here today is a problem. There are enough Past District Governors in the District to advise incoming DG’s. Problems should not all be placed on the DG.

It was noted that visitation pins and cards should be maintained as it encourages new Lions to visit other clubs.

PDG Lion Mark Durnford stated that it is difficult to be a DG and that it is sad for the DG to have to defend himself.
A vote was then taken on the motion proposed by PCST Lion Ken and seconded by PDG Lion Sharon for “The Long Range Planning Committee to be empowered to conduct a Cost Benefit Analysis of all District N2 Finances including a review of all District N2 Policies and Programs and report back to Cabinet with their results and recommendations”. Motion Carried.
Morning Break
10.15am – 10.45am
PDG Lion Charlie Uhlman commended the Lawrencetown Lions Club for their choice of snacks during the break.
Lions Quest – PDG Lion Rhonda Trickett reported that in June last year she applied for a grant for a Lions Quest Train the Trainer session. This grant for $15,000 USD has been approved and $19,500 CDN received by the CST. Lion Rhonda is in the process of preparing for the Train the Trainer session to be conducted in November. The intention is to look at training 32 people from two groups, Cadet Instructors and Halifax Regional Police. Once the training has been completed the intention is to take it to the Minister of Education with the hopes of getting it back into the school system for next September. More information will be promulgated once available.
Zone Reports

Zone 1

Lion Bob Jardine

No Report


Zone 2

PDG Lion Earl Einarson

Written copy handed in to CST


Zone 3A
Lion Tim Ripley


Written copy handed in to CST


Zone 3B
Lion Catherine Gibson

Email copy sent to CST post Cabinet Meeting


Zone 4

Lion Joyce Gero


Verbal and written copy handed in to CST


Zone 5

Lion Bill Woodman

No Report


Zone 6

PDG Lion Mark Durnford

No Report

Zone 7

Lion Tracey Carocci

Verbal and written copy handed in to CST


Zone 8

Lion Charlie Blake

Verbal and written copy handed in to CST


Zone 9

Lion Bill Bruhm


Verbal. Email copy sent to CST post Cabinet Mtg


Zone 10

Lion Curt Wentzell

Written copy handed in to CST

Zone 11

PDG Lion Rhonda Trickett
Verbal and written copy handed in to CST

District Committee Reports

Leo Advisor Report – PDG Lion Mark Durnford advised that Truro Lions Club held a successful Leo session aimed at motivating Lions to start new Leo Clubs. There were a total of 11 Lions that attended from the Tatamagouche Branch and Truro Lions Clubs. The Tatamagouche Branch Club are hoping to charter a new Leo Club in October 2018.  PDG Lion Mark then provided an update on the Bridgewater, Musquodoboit Harbour, New Germany and Parrsboro Leo Clubs who are all active and busy raising funds for their communities. PDG Lion Mark asked all King Lions to consider appointing a Leo Chairperson with a goal of starting more Leo clubs within our District.
Lung Association Report – Lion Jan Deveaux thanked all clubs for their support to the association. To-date the District N2 have collected 165 CPAP machines plus another 18 machines which had been handed in at the Fall Cabinet Meeting. Lion Jan attended the Annual General Meeting of the Lung Association at which the Lions Clubs of Nova Scotia received their Annual award of Appreciation.
District Stamp Report – Lion David Baugil advised that he has now been the District Stamp Chairperson for four (4) years and will continue on in the position. The project does not make thousands of dollars, but it does raise hundreds of dollars from stamps turned in each year. Half of the proceeds go to the Nova Scotia Foundation and the other half to the Canadian Foundation. He noted that only 18 clubs contributed stamps last year and asked where the rest of them are?  Lion David noted that it is not a hard project but asked clubs to separate their stamps into Canadian, United States and Foreign and to ensure that they are counted.  Lion David turned in $110.00 cash to the CST.
Sight Conservation Report – Lion Russel Maillet advised that he had received numerous questions regarding the Vogue Optical presentation given at the DGO but that he had not been involved in it and it was not part of his responsibility.  Having said that he wanted all Lions to know that Children were now included in the Vogue Optical offer. Lion Russel also advised that Atlantic Superstore would also provide 1 pair of glasses to needy families but only from the stores with Optical centers.
District Pin Report – Lion Ken LaViolette turned in $345.00 cash from the sale of pins.

Lunch Break
11.40am – 1.50pm
2017 – 2018 Financial Reports – Lion Ed Merry provided an overview of the financial statements for the 2017 – 2018 Lions year and advised that all monies had been accounted for.  Lion Ed answered questions regarding an expenditure of $166 for Club Dispute Resolution. PDG Lion Charles Uhlman asked if there were any income to offset this expenditure. Motion by Lion Jamie Harper and seconded by PCC Lion Peter Reid that the Financial Statement be accepted. Motion Carried.
2018 – 2019 Budget Proposal – Lion Ed Merry then presented the Budget proposed for this coming Lions year which is based on dues income from 1,770 Lions Club members in the District. PDG Lion Evie Morine noted that there was no budget allocated to Long Range Planning. Lion Ed advised that funds could be allocated from other sources if required.  Lion Ed Merry motioned that the Budget for the 2018 – 2019 Lions year be accepted. The motion was seconded by PCC Lion Bob Lyle. Motion Carried.
Lions Quest – PDG Lion Rhonda advised that $182.00 had been raised for Lions Quest which was handed into the Lion Foundation of Nova Scotia.  Three (3) drawers were then conducted:


‘Q’ Bear was won by Lion Christine Keddy from Kingston Lions Club

A Set of Books was won by Tami Mallet from Coldbrook & District Lions Club

A Set of Books was won by Harold Quigley from Riverport & District Lions Club
Rose Bowl – The doors were sealed and the Rose Bowl attendance conducted with the following results:


3rd Place:
Enfield, Elmsdale & District Lions Club with 975 points.


2nd Place
Antigonish Lions Club with 1063 points.


1st Place
Deep Brook/Waldec Lions Club with 1153 points.

First Book Report – PCC Lion Peter Reid advised clubs that were receiving books from First Book that they have to be given directly to the children and not just provided to Libraries and Schools. He also advised that in order for Lions Clubs to keep receiving books, they should be taking pictures of the children receiving them. VDG Lion Debbie asked if parental consent forms needed to be obtained prior to taking picture to which PCC Lion Peter replied no providing the parents are in attendance.
Transfer of District Funds – PDG Lion John Macfie provided a cheque to the CST in the amount of $19,815.25 which represented the balance of funds from the 2017 – 2018 Lions Year.

Global Service Team (GST) Report – PDG Lion Frank Hartman advised that the responsibilities of the GST is to encourage all clubs to have a Club Service Chairperson (CSC) who is an officer of the club. PDG Lion Frank then advised the responsibilities of this position. To date only 16 of 70 clubs within our District have filled that position. Once appointed it is important that this Lion has access to the internet for reporting. In addition to the District GST, there is a Club Service Chairperson e-book available on the LCI website to help any potential CSC. PDG Lion Frank hopes to have a CSC appointed in all clubs in the District.
Global Membership Team (GMT) Report – Lion Bill Bruhm advised that the GMT continues to work with clubs and zones to promote new members and maintain our present members. Surveys have shown that the majority of Lions leave for personal reasons and would consider rejoining if asked. Lion Bill asked that clubs conduct an Exit Interview to determine how membership satisfaction can be improved and use the LCI Membership Satisfaction Guide to get a snap shot of their clubs current membership health. Lion Bill advised that we have inducted 67 new members this year, but unfortunately we have lost 73 members for a net loss of 6 members. Only seven (7) clubs have added new members whilst seventeen (17) have dropped members. Clubs are encouraged to new methods to increase their membership.
Global Leadership Team (GLT) Report – PCC Lion Bob Lyle reported that he had recently inducted 6 new members into the Kingston club making a total of 76 members.

Orientation Sessions:



Bridgewater
-
September 15th

14 Lions in attendance



Chezzetcook
-
September 22nd

Cancelled



Pictou

-
September 29th

12 Lions in Attendance



Kingston
-
October 20th





EPCB Lions
-
October 27th



Officers Schools:


Sackville
-
May 4th, 2019



Kingston
-
May 11th, 2019



EPCB

-
May 25th, 2019



Bridgewater
-
June 1st, 2019


Zone Chairpersons School:



Kingston 
-
June 15th, 2019

2nd VDG Lion Jane Gregory has been accepted to attend the Advanced Lions Leadership Institute to be held in Winnipeg, Manitoba on November 10th – 12th, 2018. The Faculty Development Institute is a three day institute designed to develop and expand the number of skilled Lions faculty available to assist with training at the Club, District and Multiple District Levels and will be held in Reno, Nevada, USA on January 19th – 21st, 2019. Guiding Lion Training program is designed to train Lions to assist newly chartered, established or priority designation clubs develop. No Guiding Lion Training sessions have been scheduled at this time. LCI Club Quality Initiative is a strategic planning tool to help clubs identify opportunities for improvement. Leadership Development is critical to the overall success of any organization. The GLT provides the vision, guidance and motivation necessary to positively impact our association assuring our position as global leaders in providing needed community service for many years to come.
Lions Foundation of Canada (LFC) – Lion David Manning reported that LFC is off to a great start this year. A new Support Dog Guide program for use with professional agencies with individuals in traumatic situations has been launched and one dog is already at work. The Pet-Valu Walk for Dog Guides was very successful this year raising $1,256,420.00 which is the highest ever raised. District N2 hosted 21 walks raising $43,198.41. Thank you to all clubs that participated. Lion David’s term on the LFC Board ends in October 2019 and he advised that one name has been submitted for his replacement. Lion Linda Baltzer has served as the District LFC Chairperson and meets all the requirements. Lion David moved that Lion Linda Baltzer be elected to serve as Director from Nova Scotia on the Board of Lions Foundation of Canada for the Period October 2019 – October 2022. The motion was seconded by PCC Lion Bob Lyle. Motion Carried.
Lion David mentioned that the matching grant program for Autism Dog Guides had been max’d out and was no longer available and thanked all Lions for their continued support to the Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guide Programs. He then accepted the following donations on behalf of LFC:

Bridgetown Lions
-
$1,348.54
Towards a Dog Guide


St. Margaret’s Bay Lions
-
$6,000.00
Towards an Autism Assistance Dog Guide


Truro Lions

-
$6,000.00
Towards a Dog Guide

Lions Foundation of Nova Scotia – PCC Lion Peter Reid reported that the Lions Foundation of Nova Scotia was looking forward to another successful year. For any questions regarding the foundation please contact your Zone representative or PCC Lion Peter. A $100.00 donation will provide a member with an Honorary Life Membership and a $250.00 donation with a Foundation Fellowship Award. Memorial donations require the name of who it is memory of and the name and address of who you wish to receive the acknowledgement. Thank you for your support to the Foundation. PCC Lion Peter then presented awards to Lion Peter Wagner and VDG Lion Jane Gregory recognizing their service on the board.
Campus Club Specialist – Lion Jamie Harper reported that he has been working very closely with Dalhousie Campus Club and that Lion Kim Stewart has been making great progress with the Acadia Campus Club who currently have 15 members and have chartered a Branch Club. The Dalhousie Campus club although very enthusiastic are struggling financially. To help, the executive of the Dalhousie Campus Club encourage Lions of the District to become Associate Members at a cost of $40.00 to help support students who cannot afford to become members. Lion Jamie requested the support of Lions in the District to support these young Lions. Lion Kim Stewart noted that the Wolfville Lions Club covers the costs of membership for the Acadia Campus Lions Club.
New Business

Policy Manual Update – Lion David Moore thanked Lion David Manning for his support as he assumes the responsibility as Constitution and By-Laws chairperson and then presented the following motion - Whereas the current District N2 Policy Manual, Appendix B: Speakout: Speaker Resume does not contain information lines for the name(s) of the speaker’s parent(s)/guardian(s) or contact numbers, and where as it is often necessary to make contact with the speaker and/or his/her parent(s) or guardian(s), the Constitution and By-Laws Committee will cause to be moved at the Fall Cabinet Meeting that the Speaker Resume forming part of Appendix B of the Policy Manual be updated to include lines for parent/guardian names and contact information. Moved by Lion Deb Featherby and Seconded by Lion Jim Dickison that the motion be accepted. Question by PCC Lion Peter Reid if the motion had been sent out to the District. It was confirmed that it had. PDG Lion Sharon Dykman moved that motion be amended to change “his/her” to read “their”. Amendment was seconded by Lion Bill ????. The amendment was then voted on and passed. The motion was then voted on as amended. Motion Carried.
Winter Cabinet Meeting – Lion Kevin MacNeil reported that the Eastern Passage/Cow Bay Lions Club will be hosting the District N2 Cabinet Meeting which will be held on February 2nd, 2019. Registration will be between 8.00am and 9.30am. Lunch will be ¼ Chicken Dinner, Salad & Desert at a cost of $15.00 plus $5.00 Registration per Lion. Cut-off for meals will be January 25th, 2019. A notice will be sent out to the District through Lion Sarah.
Hearing for All – CST Peter Jeffery advised that as directed during the DGO during the Summer, that terms of reference for the distribution of excess/remaining funds from the Hearing for All project have been drawn up and will be forwarded to the Constitution and By-Laws Committee for review and consideration and then have them bought back to a future Cabinet Meeting for approval.
Closing Remarks – DG Perry asked if there was any further business for the meeting this afternoon and thanked all who attended the Meet and Greet and the meetings held today for their support. He then thanked PDG Lion Rhonda for her leadership during the last Lions year and all the winners of the Awards presented at the noon luncheon stating that it is obvious that the Lions of District N2 continue to do good work in the District.  DG Perry then called for adjournment.
Adjournment - It was moved by Lion Jim Dickison that the meeting be adjourned at 3:30pm.
DG Perry Oliver






CST Peter Jeffery
Signature
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